Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter
Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, May 12, 2011
Attendees: Olivia Ash, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Amanda Chau, Lisa Davenport. Angie Dedrickson, Connie Flickinger, Molly Harris, Terry Junek, Ann Leonard, Martin Leonard, Arni Malapira, , Christy Northcliffe, Jean Paul, Jay Pritchard, Janet Quiram, Karen Rosch, Amanda Schwede, Steve Simcik, Betty Vermeire, Randy Williams, Mary Dabney Wilson.
Since the BV Museum of Natural History was not available due to a miscommunication, the meeting was called to order at the BV Center Pavilion by President Steve Simcik at 6:45 pm.  Although the group was initially inconvenienced, all agreed that being able to relax in the night time coolness and to commune with the night sounds of nature while enjoying the presentation, made the evening almost a spiritual experience. Suggestions were made to have the meeting outside again.
Reports: 

Secretary:  An addition to the last meeting’s minutes regarding the RBAB advanced training and field trip information will be supplied by Mary Dabney Wilson. The minutes for April will then be submitted for approval.

Treasurer:  Since the Treasurer was out of town, there was no report. The last reported balance (February) was $3,938.38.

Outreach:  Dwight reported the use of the Aquatic Center has been extended by one month so we will now have to vacate the building by July 1st. TMN will conduct the final round of the Junior Master Naturalist open house on Tuesdays in June from 6:00 to 8:00 pm. Multiple (6-10) volunteers are needed each evening to run the activities/stations and for the field trips tentatively scheduled for 6:00 pm on July 7 (Thursday) and 9:00 am on July 9th (Saturday). 

Memorial Day weekend:  Possible Galveston field trip.

July 6-8(?):  Tentative field trip to the Little Brazos River.


Training:  The application form has been revised and is available on the TMN website.

Membership:  We have new trainees as our guests tonight. As of April, our Volunteer Hours (VH) total 471.75 and our Advanced Training Hours (AT) total 174. The total number of members who have turned in their hours throughout the year total 40, while 20 members turned in their hours tonight. 

Advance Training:  The Committee is gathering training information and will continue to improve the flow for the year.


Speaker tonight:  Monique Reed on the topic of “Texas Belly Botany.”



May 11 (Wednesday): 1 AT credit hour has been approved for “Texas Amphibians,” 
presented by Dr. Tobey Hibbitts at the RBAS meeting.



May 21 (Saturday):  2 AT credit hours have been approved for “Native Prairie Remnants: 
How to Identify the Vanishing Native Tall Grass Prairies,” presented by Pat Merkford at the 
Winedale Conference Center, 4 miles east of Round Top. 


May 22-25:  Urban Wildlife and Planning Conference, Austin: Hyatt Regency ant Lady Bird 
Lake. AT credit hours will be based upon the presentations attended.


June 8 (Wednesday):  1 AT hour has been approved for “Finding Texas Butterflies” 
presented by Ro Rauer at the RBAB meeting at the BV Museum of Natural History.
Volunteer Services:  No committee meeting yet. Volunteer hours count for the following:


Carter Creek Trail:  Need a workday next month for routine maintenance.  Eagle Scout troops 
have contacted Dr. Cowan for projects. The County is back in charge but the Trail’s fate is in 
flux. The Arts Council installed a bench but it is in the wrong place.

Social:


No one showed up for the April 29th picnic. 


June 10-12: Please see the attached flyer for an invitation from Christy Northcliffe to visit her 
land in Dripping Springs. Please RSVP to her by June 9.

Website:  No chair yet. WordPress training will be held May 13th at 4:30 pm. Please let 
Amanda know if you plan to attend.

Historian:  No report.
Old Business:  There has been no movement concerning purchasing the projector. The RBAB pledged $375 (half of the original $750). Deborah had told Mary Dabney that her IT had identified a suitable projector.

New Business:  Angie Dedrickson (TMN 2008 Class) will be graduating from TAMU this weekend and will be leaving the area to work as a wildlife biologist at __________________
A motion was made to adjourn and seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Molly Harris, Secretary
